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1. Overall Description:

3GPP-T3 acknowledges the OMA DM liaison statement “OMA DM WG request for information”.

3GPP-T3 supports the idea to avoid any work duplication while defining service parameters.  The understanding 
currently is that:

- all bearer independent service parameters are defined in the area of OMA Device Management
- all 3GPP specific service parameters are defined in the area of 3GPP.

Furthermore, 3GPP-T3 implements the requirements at 3GPP-SA1’s request.

For example, in the MMS case, although it is felt that MMS specification will be transferred to OMA, some 
parameters are still bearer specific and therefore under the scope of 3GPP-T3 to be stored on the USIM.

We agree that the service parameters should be defined clearly enough so that there is no doubt regarding 
which committee is in charge of the definition and so that there is no work duplication between 3GPP and OMA.  
Therefore, this LS is also sent to 3GPP-SA1 and thus warned of the possible issue.

3GPP-T3 look forward to further fruitful cooperation.

2. Actions:

To 3GPP SA1 group.

ACTION: T3 kindly request SA1 to comment on this issue if needed.

3. Date of Next TSG-CT6 Meetings:

TSG-CT6 Meeting #1 26 – 29 April 2005 Cancun, Mexico

TSG-CT6 Meeting #2 9 – 12 August 2005 Dublin, Ireland
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5 Overview 

Dear 3GPP T3 working group: 

The OMA Device Management WG is working on resolving the interoperability issues when both 3GPP (Releases 
5 and 6) and OMA Client Provisioning specifications are used to provision service parameters. For example, the 
MMS service parameters can be placed on the smartcard according to both the 3GPP and OMA Client 
Provisioning specifications, and received OTA according to OMA Client Provisioning specification. In order to 
ensure interoperability with different implementations and availability of services, User Agent Behaviour and/or 
priority rules are required to resolve this.  

OMA DM is aware that new service parameters are being planned to be incorporated in 3GPP specifications. 

In order to resolve this issue and to prepare for further issues, OMA DM working group requests information about 
3GPP plans for including service parameters in their specifications.  We recommend that 3GPP and OMA actively 
coordinate our work in this area to resolve existing conflicts and avoid future inconsistencies.  We have suggested 
a joint meeting in the section 7 below. 

Sincerely, 

James Jennings 

OMA DM Working Group Chair 

6 Proposal 

 

7 Requested Action(s) 

We request a meeting between OMA and 3GPP in order to arrive at an agreeable division of the necessary work.   
In advance of this meeting, a survey should be undertaken of the list of overlapping provisioning activity. 

Please note that the OMA DM work group meets weekly via teleconference, and plans a face to face meeting from 
31 January through 2 February in 2005, in conjunction with the next OMA Technical Plenary meeting. 
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8 Conclusion 

The OMA DM working group looks forward to a productive exchange with the 3GPP in order to solve the current 
issue and to prevent further issues.   
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